CABINET MEETING
23rd May, 2006

Meeting commenced:
9.33 a.m.
"
ended:
10.14 a.m.
PRESENT:
Councillor Lancaster - in the Chair

Councillors Antrobus, Connor, Hinds, M. Lea, Mann, Sheehy, Warner and Warmisham
1.
APOLOGY FOR ABSENCE

An apology for absence was submitted on behalf of Councillor Merry.

2.
MINUTES OF PROCEEDINGS

The minutes of the meeting held on 9th May, 2006, were signed by the Chairman as a correct record.

3.
SCRUTINY COMMISSION ON CORPORATE PARENTING

Councillor John Warmisham, Lead Member for Children’s Services, submitted a report containing a response to the recommendations of the Scrutiny Commission on Corporate Parenting.


RESOLVED:
THAT the response contained in the abovementioned report be approved.

4.
SCRUTINY COMMISSION ON HOMELESSNESS

A joint report of several Lead Members was submitted on domestic abuse and homelessness containing a response to the recommendations of the Scrutiny Commission on homelessness.


RESOLVED:
(1) THAT the abovementioned Commission’s report and findings be used in respect of a range of Council strategies, policies and services; and that, subject to the comments contained in the response, the recommendations be supported.




(2) THAT the Strategic Director of Community, Health and Social Care ensuring that -


(a)
the agreed recommendations are implemented by the most appropriate service or working groups who will align the timescales; and


(b)
a summary report is produced outlining how and when each recommendation will be progressed and monitored.

5.
BUDGET SCRUTINY COMMITTEE


(FORMERLY BUDGET AND AUDIT SCRUTINY COMMITTEE)

Councillor Bill Hinds, Lead Member for Customer and Support Services, submitted a report of the Budget Scrutiny Committee as to how that Committee could develop further and enhance its contribution in the budgetary activities of the Council.


RESOLVED:
THAT the action proposed by the Budget Scrutiny Committee, as outlined in the abovementioned report, be endorsed.

6.
“OUR HEALTH, OUR CARE, OUR SAY” WHITE PAPER

Councillor Eddie Sheehy, Lead Member for Adult Care Social Services, submitted a report on the Community Services White Paper entitled, “Our Health, Our Care, Our Say.”


The report was discussed with particular reference to (a) the need for mental health issues to be addressed, and (b) the proposed joint meeting of the Cabinet and the Primary Care Trust Board to be held on 13th June, 2006.


RESOLVED:
THAT the implications of the White Paper be considered at the abovementioned joint meeting.

7.
AFFORDABLE HOUSING STRATEGY

Councillor Peter Connor, Lead Member for Housing, submitted a report in respect of affordable housing in the City.


RESOLVED:
THAT the work undertaken in developing an Affordable Housing Strategy be noted; and that, subject to further consultation with the Political Executives, in parallel with that on the Housing Supplementary Planning document, the Strategy be adopted.

8.
YOUTH SERVICE IMPROVEMENT PLAN

Councillor John Warmisham, Lead Member for Children’s Services, submitted a progress report in respect of effecting improvements to the Youth Service.


RESOLVED:
THAT the contents of the abovementioned report be noted.

9.
APPOINTMENTS

(a)
City Solicitor

Councillor Bill Hinds, Lead Member for Customer and Support Services, submitted a report on proposed arrangements for the making of an appointment to the post of City Solicitor.


RESOLVED:
THAT the arrangement for the appointment of a City Solicitor (incorporating the office of Deputy Director of Customer and Support Services and of Monitoring Officer) be approved; and that the appointment panel therefor comprise the Leader, the Deputy Leader, Lead Member for Customer and Support Services, Executive Support Member for Customer and Support Services, Leader of the Opposition Group on the Council, the Chief Executive and the Strategic Director of Customer and Support Services.


(b)
Assistant Chief Executive

Councillor David Lancaster, Deputy Leader of the Council, submitted a report on proposed arrangements for the making of an appointment to the post of Assistant Chief Executive.


RESOLVED:
THAT the arrangements for the appointment of an Assistant Chief Executive be approved; and that the appointment panel therefor comprise the Leader of the Council, the Deputy Leader of the Council and the Chief Executive.

10.
EXCLUSION OF THE PUBLIC

RESOLVED:
THAT, under section 100A(4) of the Local Government Act 1972, the public be excluded from the meeting for the item of business mentioned in Minute 11 below on the grounds that it involves the likely disclosure of exempt information as specified in the paragraph 3 of Part 1 of Schedule 12A to the Act; and that it be deemed that, in all the circumstances of the case, the public interest in its exemption outweighs the public interest in its disclosure, until such time as the financial agreement relating thereto has been signed by the various parties.

11.
LOCAL IMPROVEMENT FINANCE TRUST - 

AGREEMENT TO LEASE-PLUS COSTS


Councillor Bill Hinds, Lead Member for Customer and Support Services, submitted a report in respect of the lease-plus costs of the LIFT schemes for Eccles, Pendleton, Salford and Walkden.


Discussion ensued on the report with particular reference to (a) planning matters, (b) buildings to be vacated, and (c) proposals for Swinton.


RESOLVED:
(1) THAT the lease-plus costs outlined in the report be approved.




(2) THAT the Strategic Director of Customer and Support Services be authorised to negotiate the arrangements for a “Put and Call” option for the Eccles and Swinton LIFT proposals at the end of the 30 year lease.




(3) THAT a further report o the Swinton LIFT proposal be submitted at a Cabinet briefing.

12.
“SALFORD STAR” MAGAZINE

(The Chairman indicated that he had agreed that this item, which had not been included in the agenda for the meeting, should be considered as a matter of urgency by reason of special circumstances, i.e. it had arisen since the agenda was produced and it was appropriate for it to be brought to the attention of the Cabinet)


Councillor David Lancaster, Deputy Leader of the Council, referred to, and discussion ensued on, the publication of the “Salford Star” magazine and the funding thereof.
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